

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 7100, 38, 326

1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 900 Seattle, WA 98101-3140 ADEC File No.

SEP - 2 2010

OFFICE OF COMPLIANCE AND ENFORCEMENT

Reply To:

OCE-084

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

RECEIVED

Ms. Yelena Saville Municipal Light & Power 1200 East 1st Avenue Anchorage, Alaska 99501 SEP 15 2010

DEPT. OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Re:

Cleanup Report for Cleanup and Disposal of Polychlorinated Biphenyl (PCB)

Remediation and Bulk Product Waste

Dear Ms. Saville:

This letter is in response to your August 5, 2010, Report Submittal for Soil Management at the Municipal Light & Power (ML&P), regarding the site remediation of Polychlorinated Biphenyl (PCB) waste at the Hank Nikkels Plant No. 1, located at 821 East First Avenue, Anchorage, Alaska. We understand that this report concludes the activities at this site under both your original October 11, 2007, Risk-Based Disposal Plan (RBDP) and your March 24, 2008, revised RBDP.

We have completed our review and concur that the risk-based remediation meets the requirements under 40 C.F.R. §§ 761.61(c) and 62(c). We understand that a total of 0.01 acres were remediated and that 650 yds³ of PCB waste were removed from this site.

If any additional information is required, please contact Mr. Daniel Duncan, PCB Program Coordinator, at (206) 553-6693 or duncan.daniel@epa.gov. We thank you for your cooperation and now consider this matter closed.

Sincerely,

Scott & Donney

Scott E. Downey, Manager Pesticides and Toxics Unit

cc: Bill O'Connell – Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (ADEC)

Bret Berglund – Hoefler Consulting Group